2004-2005 Changeover Dinner

Wednesday 29th June 2005
Strathfield Golf Club
	6:30
	Fellowship and pre-dinner drinks
	

	
	
	

	7:00
	Call to Order and Rotary Grace
	MC PP Peter Foss

	
	Loyal Toast
	MC PP Peter Foss

	
	Welcome and Apologies
	President Keith Byrn

	
	Introduction of Raffle
	Paul Giammarco

	
	Toast to Rotary International
	PDG & PP David Croft

	
	Response
	PP Harley Tarrant

	
	Toast to Rotary Partners
	PP Angelo Franco

	
	
	

	7:30
	Dinner
	

	
	
	

	
	Drawing of Raffle
	Paul Giammarco

	
	President’s Report for 2004/2005
	President Keith Byrn

	
	Presentations to Directors and members who assisted in various roles during the year
	President Keith Byrn

	
	Presentation of Past Secretary’s Badge
	President Keith Byrn

	
	
	

	
	Dessert
	

	
	
	

	
	Investiture of President George Hallworth
	PP Keith Byrn

	
	New President’s Address
	President George Hallworth

	
	Presentation of PP Badge
	President George Hallworth

	
	Toast to Keith and Sue Byrn
	President George Hallworth

	
	Presentation to Sue Byrn & Catherine Hallworth
	President George Hallworth

	
	Introduction of New Board
	President George Hallworth

	
	Closing Remarks and Reminders
	President George Hallworth

	
	Close – Advance Australia Fair
	President-Elect Rod McDougall

	
	
	

	
	Fellowship
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President Keith Byrn.

This being the conclusion of the current Rotary year and my term as President I would like to reflect on our achievements and some of the people that worked so hard to make it all happen.

Firstly I would like to thank my Board, who were not only supportive of me, but extremely enthusiastic to become involved in a number of activities and events.

Treasurer Alan Petersen not only showed us that he was an expert in keeping firm control of our finances but kept us well entertained each week with his “presentation” of the financial report.

Tony Lanzafame as always gave his best as our Secretary and I thank him for a job well done.

Our youth programs under the direction of Kevin Beltrame were well supported as you will read in Kevin’s report. Congratulations Kevin.

Bradley Ayres took hold of the International portfolio with both hands and showed great leadership and organisational skills, especially with his handling of the incoming GSE Team from Indiana. Fantastic Brad.

Vocational Service Director, Connie Galletta along with the support of Brian Johnson & Grahame True conducted the annual Pride of Workmanship & Police Officer of the Year Awards, which once again proved to be most successful events.

Paul Giammarco, Community Service 2 Director took care of our weekly raffles and the sale of our Christmas cakes and puddings and did a consistently great job.

Joe Campisi as Community Service 1 Director gave us considerable time and effort overseeing several fundraising events.

The annual Golf Day in aid of the Trish Foundation was once again extremely successful due to the huge efforts of Niall King and the very enthusiastic “Golf crew”.

Once again the “Bike the Park” event proved to be extremely popular and successful and our thanks go to Rod McDougall, Steve Taylor, Euan Watson, Kevin Freund, Keith Stockall and the many volunteers who all gave so much of their time to ensure that this event was a success. 

The BBQ trailer was given a real workout this year and I thank Shirley Del Prado and her team. Whenever there was a request for the support of the BBQ at an event, Shirley and Co. answered the call without hesitation.

The Christmas Carols this year were a combined effort with Strathfield Council and although the organisation of the carols was taken over by the Council it was a great event for the Club.

The Anzac Day ceremony and breakfast at Cape Cabarita was both wonderful and moving. Thanks go to Bert Houston, Euan Watson and Joe Campisi who cooked us a great breakfast.

What an honour for me to be President in our Centenary year. The combined Centenary dinner with the Burwood Club was a fantastic event. I am sure that everyone appreciated the significance of the night and enjoyed the evening.

My thanks go to those who gave their skill and time to the Centenary projects especially Roger Vince, Ray McCluskie, Peter Foss and Harley Tarrant.

A very special THANK YOU to Angelo Franco who has done a superb job on our weekly bulletin. This is a most difficult & time consuming task and Angelo has excelled.

Thanks should also go to Ray McCluskie for the best web based bulletin in the district.

The tragedy of the tsunami disaster late last year, for a while, became the focal point for everyone’s fundraising efforts. Thanks to the guidance of DG Lloyd Roever we were able to feel confident that every dollar that was raised went directly to the victims via RAWCS.

The Centenary District Conference held in Canberra was well attended by the Club. Conference Chairman, Ted Ingall did a wonderful job organising our accommodation and activities. Ted has also agreed to once again be conference Chairman at next year’s conference in Port Macquarie.

I would like to acknowledge DG Lloyd Roever for the manner in which he carried out his job. Lloyd was always willing to give advice when needed, was always enthusiastic and always made his time available to anyone who required it of him. Thank you Lloyd you made your Presidents jobs so much easier.

This year we were fortunate to welcome three new members to our Club. Anuradha & Umesh Kamkolkar and Dr. Brian Driver returned to the Club and we welcome them.

Sadly we recently accepted the resignation of one of our longest serving Members Dr. Brian Hennell. Brian has moved on to other things in his life and we wish both Brian & Jenny the very best for their future. We will miss them at our regular events.

The sudden death last year of Dr. John Taylor saddened us all. John was a great friend to the Club and contributed to, and supported all that we did. 

It has been my great privilege to be President of this Club for the last year, I do hope that you feel that I have conducted my duties as you would have expected.

I welcome incoming President George Hallworth to this role and feel sure that he will lead the Club well for the 2005/2006 year.

I thank you one and all for your support over the last year and look forward to the years to come.

President Keith Byrn.
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Secretary Tony Lanzafame.

As Secretary I have had a most wonderful and enjoyable year. When I have posed problems and issues on President Keith and the Board, everything has been dealt with quickly and expediently, making my job that much easier.

A Secretary’s job can sometimes become a bit of a burden, but I can positively say that my job this last Rotary year has been very satisfying.

Some of the letters that I have received for requests have been unusual to say the least, but all requests have been dealt with in an appropriate way.

Thanks for a great year President Keith.

PLEASE NOTE!!

Just one small complaint, the Post Office Box may be a little high for us short Secretaries. Maybe a small stepladder would help our hamstrings (only joking).

Secretary Tony Lanzafame.
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Community Service 1
Director Joe Campisi.

Well another year, time just flies when you’re having fun! It has been a great year with lots of fun, fellowship and of course fund raising. I have enjoyed my year in this role as it is made easy with the people who routinely organise the events that fall into this portfolio. 

This report is really to recognise the hard work these members have put into organising and following through to a successful event. I will list each event as it normally appears in the Club Bulletin, not that one is more or less important than the other or that some members did more work than others, they all worked very hard and all deserve to be at the top of our lists.

Golf Day - Niall King.

Another year of fun out on the golf course, the only year my team actually got a competitive score and guess who mucked up the score card, yours truly, and got my team disqualified. (I think we came second) There is always next year, hopefully we will play as well, and actually score correctly! 

Niall King always puts all his efforts into this day and makes sure every one involved has a great day on the course, from novice golfers to the McCluskie clan who always manage to come away with a win. They probably never buy any golfing goods! Our very kind Ray Wilson kindly makes huge donations to the golf day supplying all the prizes for all the winners, thank you Ray. 

The auctions during the dinner always provide good entertainment and fun for all involved. Good Uncle Tricky (Richard Horwood) was kind enough to be our auctioneer this year, thank you Richard.

Niall King chooses the Trish Foundation as the charity for the golf day and this year we were all proud to hand them a cheque for $20,500.00 to aid their search for a cure for MS. Thank you Niall and every one who participated in our golf day, without you this would not have been possible. Thank you!

Carols By Candlelight – Joe Campisi.

There were quite a few changes this year with the carols program as council took over the entertainment side of the evening, employing Scott Webster to run the carols program. This was looked upon with varied opinions within the club; from an organisational point of view it made life so much easier!

The evening ran well and we had a few new additions like the coffee bar which proved to be a real hit, and sponsorship for the printing of the program/song book. Glow stick sales hit an all time high and all the children seemed to have a great time with plenty of Christmas cheer for all! We were able to raise about $3770.00 from the carols evening.

I would like to thank all the members who helped with the Carols in particular Paul Giammarco for his Monster effort with the Monster Raffle! Thank you all!

Club Barbeques – Shirley Del Prado.

We were a bit worried about our barbeque toward the end of last year, as Shirley was away in Wagga Wagga and we weren’t sure if she would be back. As usual our Shirley didn’t let us down and came to save the day and did it with all the professionalism and enthusiasm as she always does! 

Most events we hold throughout the rotary year have a barbeque, and we also hold a few special barbeques for other charities if we are asked. Shirley and her team are always rearing and ready to go so thank you Shirley and BBQ team, Great Job!

Rotary Grove – Peter Foss.

Peter Foss will be planting a few more trees soon there were “Natural Phenomena” that held up progress this year. The tsunami to name one, Peter however is persistently working on some new trees and plaques for the area and these will be seen in George Hallworth’s year. Thank you for your efforts Peter!

Fun Bike Ride – Rod McDougall.

Our new ride is slowly getting bigger and bigger. The third year running and what a great event! Rod McDougall has put a lot of work and time into the organisation of the ride, having to work with the local authorities to make sure we follow their strict guidelines and laws pertaining to the Olympic Park and Bi Centennial Park precincts. 

This event is placed within my portfolio; I didn’t even realize it till I was asked to write this report! 

I would like to thank Rod McDougall for his huge effort taking this role on with the help of the following members; Bradley Ayres, Kevin Beltrame, Bill Carney, Kevin Freund, Bert Houston, Keith Stockall, Alan Taylor, Stephen Taylor and Euan Watson. A few other members of the cycling group all helped on the day, so a big Thank you to them! Also a big thank you to all the club Members marshalling on the day even if the riders didn’t pass your post, and a special thank you was requested for Grahame True for his moral support throughout the year.
The team mentioned above are all responsible for the bike ride and proudly were able to raise $10,000.00 for Cystic Fibrosis, to whom we recently presented a cheque.

Again thank you Rod McDougall and your team for the huge effort in organizing such a labour intensive event! Well done.

Well that is all from me for this year and we hope the next twelve months is as much fun and as rewarding. We “Celebrated Rotary” our 100th anniversary, and look forward to the beginning of a new century in Rotary. So go out and remember “Service Above Self”. To every one in our Club a big thank you for making my year so easy, fun and rewarding!

Director Joe Campisi.
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Community Service 2

Director Paul Giammarco.

I have had a good year as Community Service 2 director. I would like to thank President Keith and the remainder of the board for being approachable and dynamic, making the job easier, interesting and enjoyable.
I applaud the board in the supporting of donations for Prostate Cancer Research of the Millennium Foundation and the Cancer Council via activities, local community associations and members.

Xmas Raffle

It was a very successful Xmas Raffle at the Carols by Candlelight. It was the first year for this to happen at the carols and proved that it’s the way to go. Selling of the tickets should get started a lot earlier as it would market the carols night as well as maximising the raising of funds.
Bowel Scan Programme

The Bowel Scan programme finally got off the ground, thankfully implemented by Graham True and Kevin Beltrame, involved coordination of test kits supply and return of samples from local pharmacies. The feed back from this programme is a definite plus and fulfils an important community service demand.

Xmas Cakes and Puddings

For the Xmas cakes and puddings I would like to thank all that ordered and for their assistance in their collections and delivery.

Raffles

Raising of funds invariably involves raffles and this year and we were active in this fashion. Namely, Club Raffles, Xmas Stockings Raffle, Youth Awards Night Raffle, Police Officer of the Year Awards Night Raffle, Pride of Workmanship Awards Night Raffle, Tsunami Appeal Raffle and tonight’s Changeover Dinner Raffle. I would like to thank all the people that assisted me in running these raffles; Joe Campisi, Shirley Del Prado, Arjun Jeganathan and some nights Sal Tosto for making it a soap opera.

I would like to thank all the raffle prize donors. Firstly all members of the Club dipped in for a very successful Xmas. Outside supporters included Omega Travel, Advance Outdoor Power Equipment, Burwood Cycles, Panorama House, Angelo’s Bayside, and other private persons. Secondly, names that come to mind for the club raffles, Ted Ingall, George Helou, Arjun Jeganathan, Ray Wilson, Sal Tosto, Peter Manenti, Alan Petersen, Tony Lanzafame, Roger Vince, Janelle Watson and the Golf Club Bar.

I’m looking forward to serving on board for the 2005-2006. If I have overlooked anybody please consider all assistance and support as special to me and most valuable to the club.

Director Paul Giammarco.
THE ROTARY CLUB OF STRATHFIELD 2004-2005

Youth Service
Director Kevin Beltrame.

Overview

We provided benefit to over 65 youths during 2004-2005 at a cost of $5,155.

High schools within Strathfield with which we work are: Strathfield South, Meriden, St Patrick’s, Sydney Adventist College and Homebush Boys.

I thank fellow Rotarians for their help and guidance throughout the year and thank President Keith Byrn for entrusting me with this most enjoyable portfolio.

Model United Nations Assembly (M.U.N.A.)

In August 2004 three year 12 students from St Patrick’s College participated in the national M.U.N.A. in Canberra. They subsequently attended our meeting to thank us for sponsoring them. They believed they had come second in Canberra (!). The three boys: Selfanius Rumbewas, Adam Long and Timothy McGinley would be excellent R.Y.L.A. nominees for this Club in January 2006.

Total cost 
$325
Rotary Youth leadership Awards (R.Y.L.A.)

In January 2005 we were able to sponsor four youths to R.Y.L.A. Paul Harries (yes, Peter’s and Marley’s son), Brandon Clark, Katie Barlow and Monique Menzies subsequently attended our weekly meeting to receive commemorative certificates. They all expressed appreciation for the opportunity and spoke enthusiastically about the benefits of this program.

Total cost
$1,900
Rotary Youth Programme of Enrichment (R.Y.P.E.N.)

In September 2004 Fadi El-Ali and Sarah McDonald from South Strathfield High, Angie Victor and Sara Estacio from Meriden and Andrew Nguyen and Sam Everett from Homebush Boys High attended the R.Y.P.E.N. camp. 

In May 2005 Ethan Rizos and Jas Singh from Homebush Boys High attended the R.Y.P.E.N. camp. 

All eight students and their parents expressed sincere thanks to Rotary for the enjoyment and benefit realised by this initiative.

Total cost
$1,405
Interact

The strong relationship this Club has with Meriden School for Girls was continued through the year with our support of the Interact Club. The Principal of Meriden, Carolyn Blanden, is an enthusiastic supporter of Interact and other Rotary initiatives.

We attended weekly meetings of the Interact Club and provided chaperones and BBQ staff for their annual dance. Our active support and visible enthusiasm for the Interact Club’s activities continue to be major factors in the Club’s continuity. Interact Clubs invariably fail if this interest is not evident. Sascha Bass is the teacher responsible for Interact. She is key to the Club’s success.

Through its various fund raising initiatives the Interact Club was able to donate about $5,000 to charities. Details for this will be available when the President, Amanda Stockton, gives us a copy of her annual report in September 2005.

We supplied lapel badges for office bearers and members.

Total cost
$100
Annual Strathfield Youth Awards

This joint Strathfield Council – Strathfield Rotary initiative has become one of the more enjoyable and publicly visible events in our calendar. Our partners’ night in Youth Week (April 2005) was the culmination of calling for nominations and presenting awards to the following youths:

	Arts and Culture
	Luke Stambouliah

	Community Service
	Natasha Potter

	Junior – Individual Sports
	Danielle O’Brien, Owain Brady, Michelle Edgtton and Nicholas McMurray.

	Senior – Individual Sports
	John Hahn

	Team Sports
	St Patrick’s First XI Soccer Team

	Environment, Science and Technology
	Simon Ward


This is an excellent initiative and is greatly appreciated by the nominees, parents, Council management and Council staff. Costs included meals for winners and guest dignitaries and plaques for each winner.

Total cost
$1,000

Rotary Citizenship Awards for students

A student at each of Strathfield South High School and Homebush Public School received perennial awards at annual presentation days.

Total cost
$nil

Book prizes

Cheques for $25.00 were sent to seventeen school principals for ‘book prize’ presentations to students at their annual presentation days. I believe this should be increased to $50.00 per school.

Total cost
$425
Director Kevin Beltrame.
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International Service
Director Bradley Ayres.

The year started with the role of International Director in the capable hands of Stephen Taylor. However, when Stephen found himself overloaded with other Rotary obligations, our President Keith Byrn, approached me to take over the portfolio. Whilst I appreciate Keith's confidence in me, I suspect one objective was to 'get the new guy involved in something!'

Group Study Exchange

The major project for International this year was the inbound Group Study Exchange. I was keen for Strathfield to become involved in the programme, so I volunteered for the organising committee, chaired by Alan Ezzy. This work culminated in our participation in this year's Group Study Exchange programme over the February/March period.

The visit this year was from New Castle Indiana USA. Lead by Hugh Baker, we also welcomed Keyla Jones, John Mainell, Christine Mallett, Matthew Mejia and Julie Richardson. Many thanks to Strathfield members, who not only transported the Americans back to Sydney after the Conference in Canberra, but also provided accommodation and helped them get to the airport for their journey home. Thanks go to Keith and Sue Byrn, Grahame and Penny True, Eric and Pauline Khu and Peter and Marley Harries for their hospitality. We certainly made an impression on our guests. To quote one of the GSE team members, "The team had a fantastic time and we all have said how we wished we had had more time with the Strathfield Club".

Ambassadorial Scholarship

In August 2004, Keith Byrn and I had the pleasure of interviewing a Strathfield resident applying for an Ambassadorial Scholarship. Keith and I were very impressed by the calibre of the applicant, Emma Lindsay, and nominated her for this keenly contested scholarship. Whilst Emma was not successful in obtaining the one scholarship on offer, feedback from the selection committee indicated that she went very well in the final interview.

In closing, this past year has given me a wonderful insight into many of the great programmes offered by Rotary. I was able to interact with members from many other clubs through involvement with the GSE committee, RAWCS training and District Assembly. Not to mention that it helped me come to grips with a few more of the many acronyms that abound in Rotary!

I would like to thank President Keith Byrn for his guidance, and the wonderful job he did as President. I look forward to administering International Service next year and working with President Elect George Hallworth, when we will again be involved in a GSE team visiting our shores, this time from sunny Thailand!

Director Bradley Ayres.
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Vocational Service
Director Connie Galletta.

Police Officer Of The Year Awards
Very early in the Rotary Year we held the Police Officer of the Year Awards.

This is an evening hosted by the Rotary Club of Strathfield in appreciation and recognition of work done, and service given by the police officers of the Flemington and Burwood Area Command.

This year seven nominees from both Flemington and Burwood received a certificate of appreciation. Senior Constable Hugh Branson and Leading Senior Constable Amanda Phillips were selected from their respective areas as the Police Officer of the Year.

The special guest speaker for the evening was Deputy Commissioner Dave Madden, who thanked Rotary for hosting such an evening, and spoke about the work and dedication of the police.

“Police Officer of the Year Awards” night was a great success due to the hard work and effort by our Rotarians Grahame True and Brian Johnson. Grahame and Brian also involved the local business community as sponsors for this evening.

Therefore a great deal of thanks to both Grahame and Brian.

Pride Of Workmanship Awards
On November 23rd we held the annual Pride Of Workmanship Awards evening. The awardees were honoured for their commitment, dedication and positive attitude to their work.

Our guest speaker for this occasion was John Brogden, State Opposition Leader, and was attended by many local dignitaries. There were thirteen recipients to be awarded a Pride of Workmanship plaque. The Ray Sherry Memorial Award was presented to Michelle Degney of Homebush High School.

Many thanks must be given to Rotarian Kevin Freund for his great assistance in making this evening a great success. 

Thankyou to President Keith for a great Rotary year and it has been a pleasure being on the board.

Director Connie Galletta.
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Club Service Director & President - Elect
George Hallworth.

That the Club has run smoothly this year is in not small measure due to President Keith Byrne’s leadership.  President Keith has taken any problems in his stride and has ensured a very successful Rotary year.  Congratulations Keith.  Keith was of course backed by a very good board.

The bulletin editor, Angelo Franco, did an outstanding job, as with all things Angelo undertakes.  He produced a very readable and interesting bulletin each week keeping us up to date and well informed.

Thanks must go to Richard Horwood who stepped in as Programmes Chairman.  Not an easy task but Richard produced a diverse and interesting range of guest speakers which is such an integrable part of our weekly meetings.

Rod McDougall and Stephen Taylor were responsible for many history in the making photographs.

The web page by Ray McCluskie is surely the leader in the field, with an increasing audience – thank you Raymond.

Eve Dutton filled the attendance Chairman’s position with her usual smile and efficiency.  Always nice to be greeted with a smile.  The apologies service provided by Eric Khu is a big plus for Strathfield Rotary and much appreciated by all.  The conference co-ordinator, Ted Ingall, again did such a great job that I was pleased that he agreed to front up again for the coming year.

All other avenues listed under Club Service, seventeen in all, were well taken care of y the respective chairman and a great Strathfield Rotary year was the result.  Thank you all.

In conclusion thanks to fellow board members this year and an especial thanks to incoming Board members who were willing to take up the baton for 2005-2006.  We look forward to fellowship and fun while we are fundraising.

President-Elect George Hallworth.
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Treasurer 

Allan Petersen
When I was a lad I served a Term

As office boy to an accountancy firm.

I cleaned the windows and swept the floor

And I counted fines, apologies, raffles and more.
I counted all that cash so carefully, 

Chorus repeated

That I became the Treasurer of the Rotary

He counted all that cash so carefully

That he became the Treasurer of the Rotary.

As Treasurer I reported each week,
With totals, concerns and humour so to speak,
I issued the reports with a smile so bland, 
And I copied all the figures in a big round hand.

I copied all the figures in a hand so free


Chorus repeated

So Bob could read the totals more easily.


He copied all the figures in a hand so free

So Bob could read the totals more easily

A raffle prize was a bottle of red

Or perhaps the free dinner next week instead 
We raised the money for a charity

In the club name -Strathfield Rotary.

But those raffle prizes had variety



Chorus repeated
For those who bought a ticket at Rotary.


But those raffle prizes had variety

For those who bought a ticket at Rotary.

Of legal knowledge I acquired such a grip, 

For a sergeant who shot from the hip

The fines each week they were obscene, 

They were mostly coins rarely nothing in green

But those kinds of fines so suited me 



Chorus repeated
For I was Treasurer of the Rotary



But those kinds of fines so suited he 

For he was Treasurer of the Rotary

The apologies each week went to the office of Khu 
As Eric, Anne and Brad took a few,

Rudi had to be told who would eat,

His various mains and delicious sweets
But non-apologies were always there 


Chorus repeated
Making seating, eating and meeting unfair 


But non-apologies were always there,
Making seating, eating and meeting unfair.

New Years Eve Dutton could be sent

By electors into Local Government

She always votes at her party's call,

And she never thinks of thinking about herself at all

She thinks so little they rewarded she 


Chorus repeated
With Strathfield attendance at the Rotary 


She thinks so little they rewarded she 
With Strathfield attendance at the Rotary

Now Rotarians all whoever you may be,

If you want to be Treasurer of this Rotary,

If your soul isn't fettered to an office stool,

Be careful to be guided by this golden rule--​

Stick close to your desks and never count past three, 
And you all maybe Treasurers of Club Rotary
With apologies to Gilbert and Sullivan "HMS Pinafore" and Sir Joseph Porter KCB in particular
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Treasurer 

Allan Petersen

This Report has been prepared for inclusion in the Club Changeover Document.

As the Club Annual General Meeting is held in December (2005) following this Rotary Year, the audited statement of the Accounts will be presented at this meeting.

This overview of the Accounts has been prepared as at Wednesday 8 June, 2005.

RECEIPTS FROM FUNCTIONS/FUNDRAISERS

Christmas Carols in the Park 



$3,770.59*
ANZAC Day Breakfast 




$   267.02*
District 9690 Golf Day 




$4,325.00*
Weekly Raffles





$8,528.00

Weekly Sergeant Fines




$3,671.00

* Indicates amounts established after costs were met

DONATIONS DISTRIBUTED

 Strathfield Club Initiatives

Bowelscan






$     954.00

Trish Foundation





$20,000.00
Cystic Fibrosis, NSW




$10,000.00
Tsunami Appeal





$ 3,820.00
Youth Off the Streets




$     437.00
Motor Neuron Society




$     351.00
World Vision: Child Sponsorship



$ 1, 000.00

Cancer Council of NSW




$     500.00

Local Community Projects 

Strathfield Meals on Wheels




$    600.00

Chaffey House Christmas Party 



$    506.00

Cynthia Mitchell, Disabled Skier



$ 2,200.00

Rotary International Projects

Polio Plus






$ 1,646.00

Millennium Prostate Appeal




$ 1,000.00

Rotary District Youth Programs

RYLA






$ 1,756.00

RYPEN






$ 1,035.00

MUNA






$    250.00

Siemens Summer School




$    270.00

District Schools: Citizenship Awards 


$    425.00

TOTAL (AS AT 08.06.2005)



$47,250.00
Treasurer Allan Petersen.
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Tribute to Brian Hennell
In the 1970’s, a young Medical Practitioner moved from Lane Cove to Albert Road in Strathfield to set up his own Medical Practice. Having been on a Group Study Exchange (GSE) Team to Texas, this young doctor knew about Rotary and became a member of the Strathfield Rotary Club. He was inducted into the Club by Past President Ron Thurgar in the 1975/76 Rotary year and soon became an active member of the Club. 

Past President Peter Foss recalls the time that the young Hennell, as International Services Director, introduced a segment to the Club meetings where a toast was called for the head of a foreign country. This caused an uproar in the Club when Brian proposed a toast to the then President of Indonesia, Dr Sukarno. Many refused the toast, some threatened to resign and many protested to the President. This fracas was probably due to Brian’s deep love of things foreign.

Brian served as Club President in the 1980/81 Rotary year, and has always been an active member supporting the Club and its activities. During his Presidency, he was involved in the formation of Interact at Meriden and the Strathfield Rotaract Club. Interact has lasted but unfortunately Rotaract has not. The first Probus Club was also started in Strathfield during Brian's year as was the Time Capsule project in Strathfield Plaza. Brian’s year will be remembered as the year we had four different meeting venues - West Strathfield Bowling Club - Town and Country Motel - Flemington Markets Club and finally South Strathfield Bowling Club where the Club settled in for a long stay until we moved to the Golf Club. Brian will also be remembered for his many travelogues delivered to the Club that recounted his many foreign trips and experiences. These talks were accompanied by pictures, food experiences and particularly his comments on the quality of the wine.
Brian Hennell was an active recruiter for new members. He would hold the record for the number of new members introduced to the Club. 

Since retiring from his Medical Practice, Brian has felt his commitment to matters outside of Rotary require him more urgently. In May 2005 Brian Hennell resigned from the Rotary Club of Strathfield after 30 years of service. 

The Rotary Club of Strathfield thanks Brian for all his work and wishes him well in his retirement activities. Your absence from the Strathfield Rotary Club is felt by all the membership.


